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If you wish to appeal this matter, DEQ must receive a request for a hearing within 20 calendar days from 
your receipt of this letter. The hearing request must be in writing. Send your request to DEQ Office of 
Compliance and Enforcement: 

Via mail - 700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600, Portland, Oregon 97232 
Via email- DEQappeals@deq.state.or.us 
Via fax- 503-229-5100 

Once DEQ receives your request, we will arrange to meet with you to discuss this matter. If DEQ does 
not receive a timely written hearing request, the penalty will become due. 

The attached Notice farther details DEQ's reasons for issuing the penalty and provides farther 
instrnctions for appealing the penalty. Please review and refer to it when discussing this case with DEO. 

DEQ may allow you to resolve part of your penalty through the completion of a Supplemental 
Environmental Project (SEP). SEPs are environmental improvement projects that you sponsor instead of 
paying a penalty. Further information is available by calling the number below or at 
http://www.oregon.gov/deq/Regulations/Pages/SEP.aspx. 

DEQ's rules are available at http://www.oregon.gov/deq/Regulations/Pages/Statutes.aspx or by calling 
the number below. 

If you have any questions, please contact Erin Saylor at 503-229-5422 or toll free in Oregon at 800-452-
4011, extension 5422. 

Sincerely, 

Kieran O'Donnell, Manager 
Office of Compliance and Enforcement 

Enclosures 

ce: Chance Plunk, DEQ 401 Program 
Accounting, DEQ 






































































